First Unitarian Church

DRAFT Finance Committee Minutes

March 29, 2016
Attending:   Board Members:  Michael Cunningham, John Hutzler, Marianne Roulier, Darin 
Stewart, Laura Milne, and Ameena Amdahl-Mason. Congregants and Staff: Stan Jewett, Kathryn 
Estey, Ed McClaren, Ron Jamtgaard and Zaida Cooper.  
Call to Order:  4:30 PM, Buchan Room B310.

Reading:  Ed McClaren read a quote from Cory Booker.

Check-in:

Minutes:  The minutes of the February meeting were reviewed and approved.  

Review Date and Time for Next Regular Meeting:   Tuesday, April 26th, 4:30-6:00 PM, B310.

Announcements and Reports:

 
The committee will review proposed changes to the financial policies at the April meeting.
 Review Action Items from Prior Meetings:  None.

February Financial Summary
	
	         Month
	           YTD
	    Budget Month
	       Budget YTD

	Operating Income
	$225,906
	$1,638,178
	$197,054
	$1,646,426

	Operating Costs
	-$189,809
	-$1,434,510
	-$182,603
	-$1,453,057

	Reserve Deposits
	-$3,835
	-$32,100
	-$5,252
	-$42,017

	Investment
	-$2
	$108

	
	

	Buchan Principal
	-$3,304
	-$19,804
	-$3,166
	-$25,333

	Surplus / Deficit
	$28,956
	$151,872
	$6,033
	$126,019


The Church has an operating surplus of $151,872 through February. This is $25,853 above budget. The past three months have erased the budget deficit inherited from October and November.

Pledge collections have been above budget projections for the past two months and are $11,243 above budget through February. Contributions and program income are below budget by $37,944. Other Income is above projections. Total income is $8,248 below budget (less than 1\2%of projected) and has improved  from last month. Rental income is strong and above budget. Program income is down reflecting monthly variations and the new pledge and fee structure for music and religious education.



Operating costs through January are $18,547 below budget, primarily driven by lower than 

expected administration and payroll expenses. Overall expense control continues to be 


good. The Justice Begins at Home expenses includes retroactive wage increases in the new

labor contract.



Our Cash and Securities report and Statement of Cash Flow Report are in balance.  Reserves 

are very strong with several accounts above target funding. The major repair reserve is fully 

funded and we are not contributing to this reserve every month. This has freed up money for 

ongoing operating expenses. John Hutzler recommended that the committee continue to 

review the funding of the Major Repair and Equipment Reserve versus potential future capital

expenditures.

The committee requested that The Dashboard Report show both online and in person attendance to better track attendance trends. 
Old Business:

The majority of the meeting was spent discussing the final budget submitted by Kathryn 
and Zaida.  Some highlights and comments follow:

· The Executive Team provided for a new Congressional Life position which would focus on member assimilation and young adult ministry.

· The budget includes the auction.

· Funding for our U.U.A. contribution increased 10% over last year.

· Improvements to our communication infrastructure are clearly identified.


The Committee thanked the Executive Team for responding to issues raised in previous  meetings, especially the need to fund young adult programs and U.U.A. dues. Motion to recommend the proposed budget to the Board by Darin Stewart.  2nd by John Hutzler.  Motion approved.


New Business: 


None
Darin volunteered to bring a reading for the April meeting.

Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 6:05.
Submitted by:  Michael Cunningham
